SOUTH CAROLINA PLANNING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL MEETING
 Held on Monday, March 7, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.


Members Participating:  Steve Riley, Chairman; Dennis Lambries, Vice-Chairman; Barry Nocks, Chris Karres, and Donna London, Committee members.
Others Participating:  Karen Fuss, Coordinator of Coastal Waccamaw Stormwater Education Consortium

1. CALL TO ORDER
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.
2. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT COMPLIANCE
Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and mailed in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a. Regular meeting of January 25, 2011

Barry Nocks moved to approve.   Donna London seconded.  The motion was approved by a vote of 5-0.


4. NEW BUSINESS
a. Consideration of an application by the Coastal Waccamaw Stormwater Education Consortium for status as an approved sponsor of continuing education activities.

Donna London moved to approve.  Chris Karres seconded.  Ms. Fuss asked if members would like to receive an annual report and all indicated that would be helpful.  The motion was approved by a vote of 5-0.  
b. Discussion - Continuing Education - Licensure/Certification requirements
Barry Nocks raised the issue of considering an exemption for licensed architects serving on Architectural Review Boards or Design Review Boards.  He noted that for this area of planning, the architects are often the qualified and provide a great deal of technical information to assist the other board members in reaching a decision.  There was a discussion about the aspects of planning law, freedom of information act requirements and ethics regulations that are part of the Orientation Training and are often beneficial to all new appointees.  Barry suggested perhaps we focus on an exception for this class just for the Continuing Education requirements.  After additional discussion, Barry offered to develop a more formal proposal for consideration at a later meeting.

c. Going paperless
There was a discussion, triggered by the earlier conversation about annual reports, about how we might start storing the applications and any other reports or materials online.  Is there a way to post applications to the web and allow them to reside there and for members, and members of the public, to review them there?   Steve Riley said he would ask his staff and that of the Legislative Printing Office for their thoughts and ideas.

5. ADJOURNMENT
Donna London moved to adjourn.  Barry Nocks seconded.  The chairman adjourned the meeting at 10:20 a.m.
APPROVED
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